
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
April 1, 2021  
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The April 1, 2021 Regular meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called 
to order at 7:30 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch, 
Supervisor Keith Crum.  Guests: Sheila Keiter, Mike Gustin. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of 
the March 4, 2021 Meeting. Keith Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed.  A motion to pay the listed bills, and to 
pay between meetings all the regular and expected bills, was made by Alan Loesch. Keith 
Crum seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 2-0. 

General Fund Bills – $ 7,627.64  State Fund – $0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
CORRESPONDENCE   -  NONE. 
  

ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT  - NONE  
 
ENGINEERING REPORT . None 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT -  NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT -  NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE   
 
ROAD REPORT   Keith Crum Reported: 

• He has been working on Hemlock Rd. 

• Contacted Grossers for a quote on the two Back Rd. pipes 

• He measured Hemlock and Middle Roads for the sealcoat bid, and Back Road for a 
paving bid. 

• Alan Loesch would like to see the end of Middle Road repaired before the Carsonville 
Road County Bridge project., which might increase traffic on Middle Rd. 

• Fox’s Trailer was out to look at the GMC. The steering felt like it was jerking. A new filter 
did not improve it. Keith will look at the king pins. 

• The Dirt and Gravel Road project is going well. Seven out of eight pipes are installed. 
We are waiting for one more headwall, and for New Enterprise to process our 2300 tons 
of 2A. Next, the Township will apply for another DCCD grant for the DSA topcoat. 

• The bridge replacement project on West Cross Rd. is still progressing. The Township 
was just approved as a PennDOT business partner. The Township is responsible for 
$46,000 in costs. Next, we will be signing the Reimbursement agreement. 

• No update on the County Carsonville Rd. bridge deck replacement project. 
 



 
OLD BUSINESS   

• We are still working on our stop sign Ordinance. 

• The naming of private lanes to comply with 911 guidelines project is on hold until we 
can have more public input. 

 
 NEW BUSINESS    

• The Duncan stormwater project has been checked by Ed Fisher. He recommends the 
release of their project escrow. 

• The Supervisors discussed participating in Wayne Township’s clean-up day. After a 
general discussion, it was decided that the cost was too high for our level of 
participation. 

• Jefferson Township is eligible for up to $37,000 under the American Rescue Plan. 
However, the funds can only be spent on certain federally qualified projects. PSATS has 
been sending advisory updates. 

  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE.  

 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Keith Crum. 
All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:30.P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer 


